
 

 

 
 

   
Department  -Technology                                                 
                                                                          
Circular No: MSE/IT/5273/2017                                                            Date : June 23, 2017 

                  

 
Subject: Compulsory migration of PoP network to MPLS 

 

 
To All Members, 
In terms of provisions of the Rules, Bye-Laws and Regulations of the Exchange, members of the Exchange 
are hereby informed:  
 
In order to provide quality services to members at minimum cost. Members are informed that PoP 
network services will be migrated to 2 Mbps MPLS links. The timeline for completion of this migration is 
by 31st August 2017, followed by discontinuation of Pop links from September 30, 2017. 
 
Following are salient points of this migration: - 
 
1) MPLS circuits will offer 2 Mbps dedicated bandwidth with upgradable bandwidth to 10 Mbps.  

2) MPLS connectivity to existing members and new members will be provided at free of cost till 31st 
March 2018.  

3) An email communication will be sent to all members from MSE technology team, the email will have 
contact details and commissioning address of the link. 

4) In case of any change of contact details members are requested to share the details on 
technology@msei.in 

5) The MPLS service providers will be Tata Communications Limited and Airtel.  

6) Members who are willing to opt for secondary service provider can share the intent on 
technology@msei.in 

7) The subsequent tariff effective from 1st April 2018 will be INR 50000 + Taxes for 2 Mbps connection.  

8) MPLS links carry a lock-in period of 1 year from date of commissioning. If a link is discontinued within a 
year member will have to pay early surrender charges of INR 50000 

9) New router will be shipped for configuring new MPLS link at member location.  

10) Existing PoP routers will be collected by Exchange with prior intimation to Member. 

11) Member to arrange for the cross connects if links are at Datacenter. 

 
Members are requested to extend their cooperation to telecom operators and 

1.      Permit telecom operator engineers to carry out detailed site survey at their existing POP links.2.      
Cooperate with respective telecom operator for successful completion of MPLS link commissioning. 

 For any clarifications, contact Customer Service on 022-61129010 or send email to 
customerservice@msei.in 

 
For and on behalf of 
Metropolitan Stock Exchange of India Limited 
 
Pravin Khismatrao  
Senior Manager-Technology 

mailto:technology@msei.in
mailto:customerservice@msei.in

